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        Newsletter 08
· 031 – 262 1630
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10th March 2015
Dear Parents and Pupils,
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We raised R11 078.13 for our fundraiser

What an amazing evening it turned out to be.  It pushed all the right buttons  for a great evening, tasty food, great ambience shared with family and friends and a laugh a minute with the entertaining Gee Jays, and let us not forget, great song choices to get the vocal chords vibrating.
A very special thank you to our parents who supported our fundraiser by either being here for the evening, or for giving generously by sending in donations.  We are so very grateful.  
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We would like to make mention of our families, those who attended,  The Westman / Duke Family (David in our Junior Class), The Reeves / Gubelana Family (Zinhle in Grade 6), The Dann Family (Timothy in Grade 7), The Impson / Glover Family (Leonard in Grade 7), The Pedlar Family (Luke in Grade 7), The Liebenberg Family (Brandon in Grade 7), The Marsland Family (Tara in Grade 9), The Hewer / Hancock Family (Jacqueline in Grade 10), The McKenzie Family (Luke in Grade 11).  We sincerely hope you enjoyed this fun-filled evening.  

For those parents who were unable to attend but sent in donations, we thank the Frans Family (Tylowe in Grade 8), Vawda Family (Aaesha in Grade 8), Aboobaker Family (Mohamed in Grade 9), Mbambo Family (Minnie in Grade 9), Zietkiewicz Family (Michael in Grade 11) and the Christodoulou Family (Aik in Grade 11).  Thank you so much.  Without you we would not have raised the funds we did.

To my Wendon Staff, thank you for your endless support in our fundraising endeavours.

We would also like to make mention of the generous donation made by Westville SuperSpar who donated the most delicious beef and chicken hamburgers for our concert.
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	Thank you Westville SuperSpar 
If you are needing to order dinners, party platters or sushi, please give them a ring on 031 266 1209.  Their food is delicious.




The Senior Primary and Grade 8 pupils enjoyed a visit to the DSW Eco-Centre in Hammarsdale last week. They were taught about the three “R”s of RECYCLE, REDUCE AND RE-USE and ways in which to live a “greener” lifestyle. An interesting power point presentation informed pupils of the workings of a landfill site and emphasised the importance of cutting down on the amount of litter to be sent to landfills. The pupils were engaged in a diverse range of activities from sorting recyclable litter to making a usable drinking cup out of paper. The well-informed and passionate teachers at the centre made this educational visit most worthwhile.
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THEME OF THE YEAR 2015 - IF IT’S TO BE IT’S UP TO ME 
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At an assembly last month the Senior Primary pupils were all given bean seeds which they placed in cotton wool and watered daily. There was much excitement when the shoots appeared and mini bean plants grew. The children then re-potted the plants in soil and the plants reached skyward! The aim of the assembly was to emphasise the theme of the year – If It’s To Be, It’s Up To Me – in other words the children had to care for their plants and nurture them and learn how to be responsible. Here are two of the Grade Sevens, Raheel Ishwardutt and Timothy Dann who are excited about the prospect of harvesting beans. We will keep you posted about the outcome!!



Our Grade 12’s went on their leadership camp at Spirit of Adventure – Shongweni Dam from Monday 2nd March until Wednesday 4th.  The heavy rains on Monday did not dampen their spirits.  Long hikes, kayaking, crawling through the snake pit (night time activities) and much much more kept our young men busy.  Amidst much fun and laughter they returned home on Wednesday 4th.  They are all to be commended on their team efforts.
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	Thank you to the Roux Family (Daniël in Grade 7) who donated a geyser to our Workshop for our boys to work on and understand how a geyser works and how it is wired.




	Senior Primary

	Miss Horn
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Grade 6
	Yusuf Vawda
-
For enthusiastic participation in Cookery classes.

	Mrs Smith
Grade 7
	Keegan Hornby
- 
Persevering in Maths.
Shivaan Meghraj

-
Excellence in Spelling.

	Mrs Perold

Computers
	Nokwanda Yotwana
-
For trying hard and doing her best.

	Chief

Workshop
	Mohamed Gattoo
-  .Doing well in Woodwork.

	EQ Award
	Buhle Ngcobo
-
For her cheerful greetings each morning.




	High School

	Mrs Cross
	Megan Forde 
-
For diligence in all subjects.

	Mr Didlick
	Kimberley Naidoo
-
For always trying so hard.

	Mrs Gooding
	Mohamed Aboobaker and Minnie Mbambo
-
Excellent T&T test results.

	Mrs Hattingh
	Savanna Forsyth
-
For keeping homework board up to date and cleaning blackboard regularly. 

	Mrs Perold
	Michael Zietkiewicz
-
For for doing well in his test.

	“Chief” 
Workshop
	Adam Graham
-
For helping Chief open the school in the morning.

	EQ Award
	Mike Youens
-
For good manners and cheerful disposition.




March
	Mon, 16th 
	High School Parents’ Report Back
	18h30 – Wendon Academy Hall.

	Mon 16th – Wed 18th 
	Senior Primary Parents’ Report Back
	Information to follow.

	Thurs, 19th 
	Swimming Gala
	Held at Pitlochry School 08h30 – 11h00.  Please support this event.

	Fri, 20th 
	Grade 12 Fundraiser – Hot dogs
	R10 – Hotdogs.

	Sat, 21st 
	Human Rights Day
	Public Holiday.

	Thurs, 26th 
	School Closes 13h30

Civvies R10
	


April
	Tues, 14th 
	School Opens – Term 2
	

	Friday 24th 
	Spell-a-thon
	Information and sponsor sheet to follow.

	Thurs, 30th 
	Grade 11 Fundraiser - Hamburgers
	


*****This Calender of Events may change from time to time, so please be sure to check it out each week for any updates or amendments*****


The flowers that have been received, have been beautiful, thank you to our families.
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Term 1

	9th March
	Xulu Family - Asakhe – Gr 8

	16th March
	Magudulela Family - Sabelo – Gr 9

	23rd March
	Filtane Family - Lelam – Gr 9


	Term 2

	20th April
	Puran Family - Atish – Gr 7

	28th April 
	Brand Family- Thembi – Gr 8 Donation Received

	4th May
	Liebenberg Family - Brandon – Gr 7

	11th May
	Dann Family - Timothy – Gr 7

	18th May
	Pedler Family - Luke – Gr 7

	25th May
	Seedat Family - Naeem – Gr 11

	17th June
	Zietkiewicz Family - Michael – Gr 11
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EVERY SWIPE COUNTS
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A simple way to raise funds for the school without costing us a cent – Its MONEY for JAM!!!.  If you did not receive a form either at Parents Evening or in your child’s homework book, please return the slip at the end of the newsletter to Mrs Beley and she will ensure you receive one.



Please note that there has been a slight increase 
in the cost of school bags.

School Bags are R250 and the Sports Bags are R100 each.


PROJECTS TERM 1
We are still collecting Mayonnaise and Peanut Butter for Amaoti Township School.  Please support this cause.

The Grade Eleven’s will be running the Outreach Programme this year. We have earmarked two projects:

Change For Charity 

This ongoing collection of “small change” will benefit our fundraising project. Please “raid” your purses and get rid of any unwanted change.

Bread Tags
Please collect the small plastic bread bag tags and send these to school.  Money raised from recycling the tags will buy wheelchairs for disabled people.










	Friday 20th March Hotdogs (R10.00)

Grade 12’s will be selling Hotdogs at first break.


All the proceeds will go towards the Matric Function being held on 
12th September 2014.



ORDER BY EACH FRIDAY, NO EXCEPTION WILL BE MADE TO THIS RULE!!
The menu option available is:
Wholewheat Chicken Salad Rolls – R15


Wholewheat Chicken Roll – R15
Pies (Chicken, Mutton Curry) – R10



Samoosas – Mince / Potato and Corn – R3.00
Slice of Pizza – R8
If you would like to order food, please fill out the reply slip below.  

Kind regards

Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director

“Trust is like a sticker.  Once removed, it may stick again, but not as strong as it holds when you first applied it” - Unknown
LUNCHES – for Wednesday 18th March
Name:  ______________________________________________________________________  Grade:  __________

I would like to order:
__________ x Wholewheat Chicken Salad Rolls – R15
__________ x Wholewheat Chicken Rolls – R15
__________ x Slice of Pizza – R8
__________ x Pies (Chicken) – R10


__________ x Pies (Mutton Curry) – R10

Samoosas __________ x Mince __________ x Potato _________ x Corn @ R3.00 each

I have enclosed R_________________________.

…………..This order is for Wednesday 18th March………...

(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

Matric Fundraiser – Hotdogs – Friday 20th March
Name:  _________________________________________________________  Grade:  _______

__________ x Hotdog @R10 each = R_______________

The Gee Jays “Let there be Love” Fundraiser








